
April 27, 2021 

Ann-Marie Sandquist  
Mayor/Town Council 
Town of Silverthorne 
Silverthorne Town Hall 
601 Center Circle 
Silverthorne, CO 80498 

Dear Ms. Sandquist: 

On behalf of our 300 members, 85 of whom live in Silverthorne, the Summit County Pick-
leball Association (SCPA) respectfully requests that the tennis pad at Rainbow Park be 
equipped with lines and temporary nets for eight pickleball courts.   

Converting Rainbow Park’s tennis courts to multi-use (pickleball and tennis) flows logically 
from last fall’s public comments in the POST Plan update and the SPORT Committee’s sub-
sequent deliberations and recommendations. On multiple occasions during the communi-
ty outreach process, Town of Silverthorne staff members suggested Rainbow Park would 
be ideal for more pickleball courts.  SCPA would be happy to share in the cost of pickleball 
line painting and net purchase so that the project may proceed swiftly this spring/summer.    

To review, in July 2020, SCPA proposed repurposing the tennis pad at Trent Park to dedi-
cated pickleball courts because its’ pickleball usage (roughly 40 to 70 players per schedu-
led summer day) far exceeds tennis usage, and because the short drive to Rainbow’s dedi-
cated tennis courts would seem reasonable to ask of the few tennis players.  The SPORT 
Committee added a question about it to POST Planning comment cards.   

While 60% of comment card respondents with an opinion favored dedicating the Trent 
tennis pad to pickleball, and letters to the editor of the Summit Daily News were 6-to-0 in 
favor, the SPORT Committee rejected SCPA’s proposal for three reasons:  1

1. Trent is designated a “neighborhood park,” thus prioritizing the recreational needs 
and impacts to the immediately surrounding neighborhoods; 

2. SCPA had emphasized the economic benefits to Silverthorne of attracting              
pickleball-oriented tourism (a well-documented national/international trend) for 
which parking at Trent is insufficient; and  

 Source of SPORT Committee reasoning and comment card stats:  memo, Danelle Cook to SPORT Committee, 1

12/11/20.   Of 426 cards, 208 favored dedication to pickleball, 141 opposed and 77 were indifferent.  Letters to 
the editor appear at the end of this letter.
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3. Town recreational facilities ideally should be configured for shared, multi-use pur-
poses.  Hence the elimination of tennis from Trent is disfavored, regardless of the 
disparity in usage between the two sports.  

Instead, the SPORT Committee recommended leaving the Trent Park pad multi-use but 
repainting the pickleball lines to make six (versus the current four) temporary courts.  We     
accept the committee’s reasoning and are GRATEFUL for the promised increase in Trent     
court capacity. 

We now ask that the Town Council designate the tennis pad at Rainbow Park “multi-use” 
for both pickleball and tennis.  This action would further satisfy pickleball demand in the    
near-term (although demand is growing so fast that dedicated courts will still be needed), 
while solving all three objections associated with SCPA’s Trent Park proposal.  Specifically: 

1. Rather than a designated neighborhood park, Rainbow is Silverthorne’s flagship 
park and the site of many tourist-drawing events (e.g., heavily-attended 4th of July 
concert, First Friday celebrations, various tournaments);  

2. Parking is abundant, including in Rainbow’s lot, the Recreation Center lot, the        
Silverthorne Pavilion lot across Rainbow Drive, the new garage, and on street; and  

3. To be equitable, the town's identified value of multi-use sharing should include shar-
ing both tennis pads, Rainbow Park and Trent Park.   

Thank you for your consideration on behalf of current SCPA members, our many new 
players just picking up the sport, and the large number of visitors who come to play pick-
leball in Silverthorne each summer.  We stand ready to assist the town in any way possible, 
from enumerating pickleball’s health and economic benefits to Silverthorne residents and 
businesses; to documenting the explosive growth of participation in the sport; and techni-
cally and financially assisting with the adaptation of the Rainbow tennis pad to multi-use, 
pickleball and tennis. 

Very best regards,    

Lori Miller 
President 
Summit County Pickleball Association   

CC:  Ryan Hyland, Town Manager  
        Kathy Swanson, Chairperson, SPORT Committee (c/o Danelle Cook) 
        Danelle Cook, SPORT Committee Liaison
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Pickleball at Trent Park 
August 27, 2019

Typical pickleball crowd for late-summer weekday  


• 16 players in action


• 36 players waiting

Linda Bush
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